Senator Bob Huff

State Capitol, Room 3048

Sacramento, CA  95814

(916) 324-0922 (fax)
RE: SUPPORT for Senate Bill 379


Dear Senator Huff:

Thank you for authoring Senate Bill 379, which will create a new definition in state code for schools operating mainly for foreign language and cultural education.

Heritage schools are a relatively recent phenomenon in California. They vary in size and location but are bound by their commitment to teaching foreign language and history in an effort to maintain California’s diversity and cultural heritage. By default, these schools are currently being treated as child care facilities due to the absence of a relevant state code section.
Many heritage schools have traditionally imposed high standards upon themselves. Others have actively sought out governmental authorities in attempts at compliance. Walnut-based Confucius Chinese Language School, for example, applied for and received membership in the American Camping Association in order to satisfy Department of Social Services inspectors. Other schools have not been so lucky – the lack of a clear standard specifically for heritage schools has made this process disjointed, confusing and difficult.

The state should be doing as much as it can to encourage the continued operations of heritage schools. Not only do the students form a positive ethnic identity, but these schools help the student compete in an increasingly global economy.  Moreover, the culturally enriching activities integral to the heritage school programs foster tolerance and diversity in our communities.

For these reasons I support Senate Bill 379.
Sincerely,

